
 

 

Performances by our choir with new Director Mary O Driscoll and former Director Margaret Diamond joining the Choir.  

The Palaverians drama group directed for the last time by Julie Kinsella presented a “WI Inspector Calls”. 

Julie hands over the reins to assistant director Mark Gavin who combines this role with his service as Vice Chair. 

Once again refreshments were provided by Dessie Smith of Ballycastle Community Hub. 

Chairman Patrick O'Donnell wished everyone a Peaceful Christmas and thanked all volunteers for their continued 

support. 

The happy occasion was tinged with sadness as we remembered the passing of founder member and long-term Walks 

Leader Brian Duffin, whose funeral was taking place shortly after the u3a festivities. 

The new programme of Activities resumes early January. 

Our first monthly meeting of 2024 takes place at Sheskburn at 10.30am with refreshments and Guest Speaker at 11am 

is Cushendall resident Liam O Hagan who will talk on the refurbishment of old Police Station Cushendall as an IT 

Community Hub. 

 

Patrick O'Donnell.  

Chairman. 


